Dear Parents/Guardians,

 RE newsletter Spring 2016

Our Spring term started on January 5th and in our first whole school assembly we remembered the feast of the Epiphany, and reflected on the significance of the gifts the wise men brought to the baby Jesus.

This Friday we moved forward 30 years in the life of Jesus and listened as some of our post-16 pupils presented an assembly on his baptism. ‘The Baptism of the Lord’ feast day finishes the liturgical season of Christmas. 
We are now in the church season of Ordinary time until Lent begins on February 10th, just before half-term. We will be having a Lenten service in school that week, hopefully on Ash Wednesday.

Looking ahead, our term will end during Holy Week, on Maundy Thursday.  This is the most important week of the year for Christians and in school the children will be learning about Lenten preparations for Easter and about the events of Holy Week in their RE lessons and through their participation in collective worship. 

Some Religious Festival Dates and Special Days this term: 
Octave of prayer for Christian Unity January 18th-25th
Candlemas/ Presentation of the Lord February 2nd
St. Valentine’s Day, February 14th
Shrove Tuesday, February 9th
Ash Wednesday, February 10th
Mother’s Day, March 6th 

Sport Relief, March 18th
Palm Sunday, March 20th
Maundy Thursday, March 24th
As usual during Lent, our school will take part in initiatives to support needy and vulnerable people, including the national Sport Relief event. 

We are very grateful for your generosity in supporting all of our fundraising for different charities in the last year.

RE in the Primary Department Spring Term 2016
 Our primary pupils will be covering the following topics:
· Mission

· Relating

· Giving

· Lent

· Easter

RE in the Secondary Department

S3 will be covering the topics of :

· Kingdom of God

· Catholic Identity

S4 will be covering the topics of:

· Why do we celebrate
· How do we live as Covenant people (Eucharist)

· Forgiveness and reconciliation.

S5 will be considering and researching the topics of:

· Are we a People of Healing?
· Sacraments of healing and service

· Vocation

Our Key Stage 4 pupils who are working towards  Pearson/Edexcel Entry Level accreditation are studying and completing supervised tasks on the topics of:

· Believing in God
· Marriage and the Family

Our Key Stage 4 pupils taking GCSE exams next year, are working on the topic of ‘Marriage and the family’ and completing practice exam questions on this and on their first two GCSE units completed before Christmas.
Post-16 pupils are following Asdan modules either on ‘Crime and punishment’ or ‘Values, Beliefs and Decision-making’ or ‘Creed’.
Just for information, all of our pupils take part in a whole-school assembly on Monday and Friday mornings. On the other days of the week, collective worship is class based for all pupils. Primary pupils have their own act of worship and in the secondary department all form staff are provided with a morning reflection to share with the children. For your interest we normally use the reflection for the day from the Salesian website ‘Praying each day’. You may like to have a look!

Finally please find attached a copy of our Spring term Friday class assemblies. You are invited to attend the class assemblies that your child is involved in, if you can. Our Friday assemblies start at 12.40 and end at 1.00pm when the children go home.

Mrs P. Gallagher (RE Coordinator)

